

AUFNAHMEPRÜFUNG 2015 ENGLISCH

14. März 2015

Zeit 50 Minuten

Hilfsmittel zweisprachiges Wörterbuch (auch elektronisch)

Hinweise Die Prüfung umfasst 7 Seiten.

Bitte sofort auf Vollständigkeit überprüfen.

Die Prüfung ist mit Tinte oder Kugelschreiber zu

schreiben.

Notizpapier liegt auf den Arbeitstischen.

ALLE ANTWORTEN MÜSSEN <u>AUF DIE LÖSUNGSBLÄTTER</u> <u>ÜBERTRAGEN WERDEN!</u>

Prüfungsteil			Maximale Punktzahl
Hörverstehen	Seiten	2-3	18
Leseverstehen	Seiten	4-6	20
Textproduktion	Seite	7	20
Total			58



LISTENING 18 points

You will hear each recording twice. There will be a pause before each part to allow you to look through the questions.

Part 1 (12 points, 2 points for each correct answer)

You will hear someone talking on the radio about tours of historical houses in the south of England. For each question, fill in the missing information (1-3 words) in the numbered space. You now have 20 seconds to look at Part 1.

HISTORIC TOURS

South Elmh						
Built:	13 th century by the bishops of Norwich.					
Improved:	16 th century by a group of 1)					
Features:	- Many old, valuable, wall paintings.					
	- Remains of a(n) (2)	·				
Tours:	- (Including a walk) 2pm, £12, tea/coffee; meal bookable.					
Haughley H						
Built:	14 th century (outside ruined castle).					
Improved:	18 th century.					
Features:	- Once owned by King Henry II, currently owned by a Lord.					
	- Secret (3)	in the walls.				
	- Two tunnels now closed.					
Tours:	- 11.30 or 2pm, £15 with (4)		_, £12 with			
	tea. Groups welcome.					
Bedfield Ho						
Built:	12 th century by the church.					
Improved:	Mid-15 th century.					
Features:	- Signs that protect against (5)		_ are on			
	ceilings and surfaces.					
	- Gardens are joined by (6)					
Tours:	- 10.30 am or 2.30 pm, £13.50 with tea/coffee and cakes. Groups					
	welcome.					

bbzg

berufsbildungszentrumgoldau

Part 2 (6 points, 1 point for each correct answer)

You will hear a man talking about a new community centre that is about to open. For each question choose the correct answer a, b or c.

- 1. What is the man's main aim in this report?
 - a. To raise finances for the centre
 - b. To ask people to help run the centre
 - c. To encourage different generations to use the centre
- 2. What is said about the building?
 - a. It is brand new.
 - b. It's a historic building that's been changed.
 - c. It needs a lot of work done on it.
- 3. Who will Sally be able to help?
 - a. People recovering from a leg operation
 - b. People trying to improve as an athlete
 - c. People who want to avoid getting injured
- 4. What is <u>not</u> provided regularly for older people?
 - a. Dancing
 - b. Lectures
 - c. Bingo
- 5. Who can John Potter help?
 - a. Only teenagers
 - b. Mostly pensioners
 - c. People of all ages
- 6. What is said about the playgroup?
 - a. Mums are expected to supervise their children.
 - b. Mums can go to work and leave their children all morning.
 - c. Mums will be paid if they want to help there.

Do not forget to transfer your answers to the separate ANSWER SHEET.



READING 20 points

Part 1 (10 points, 2 points for each correct answer)

Read the following text and choose the correct answer a, b, c or d to questions 1-5.

I know that it is my job to make sure that everything goes well for the tourists and I feel I work hard for the company. I cannot be blamed for last week.

I met the group at the airport and took them to the coach. The coach driver was a bit annoyed because the flight was late. But it wasn't far to the hotel and everyone was looking forward to their dinner. We hadn't used the Hotel Riviera before but our normal one had a conference in it so it was fully booked.

When I announced our arrival at the reception desk, they said they were full. I had booked rooms for the group but the manager said they were cancelled by phone a few days before. He insisted that he recognised my voice and that I had made the phone call. We had a bit of an argument but they obviously didn't have enough rooms.

In the end the manager phoned other hotels in the town and found rooms for everyone but in four different hotels. By this time the coach had gone so we had to get taxis and some of the tourists started to get very angry with me. I still don't know who made that phone call but it definitely wasn't me.

- 1. What is the writer trying to do?
 - a. argue
 - b. apologise
 - c. explain
 - d. complain
- 2. Who was the text written to?
 - a. one of the tourists
 - b. the writer's employer
 - c. the hotel manager
 - d. the coach company
- 3. Why weren't any rooms available at the Hotel Riviera?
 - a. A conference was taking place there.
 - b. There were more people in the group than expected.
 - c. Someone had forgotten to book them.
 - d. Someone had said they were not needed.



- 4. What happened in the end?
 - a. The tourists got angry with the hotel manager.
 - b. The tourists couldn't stay together.
 - c. The writer found other hotels with rooms.
 - d. The writer called the coach driver back.
- 5. Which of the following diaries was written by one of the tourists?
 - a. 'Someone had made a mistake with our hotel booking and the hotel had given our rooms to other people.'
 - b. 'The hotel we were taken to wasn't good enough so we asked to change to a different one.'
 - c. 'We got to the airport and had to wait for the coach. So it was really late when we got to the hotel.'
 - d. 'The coach driver took us to the wrong hotel and they knew nothing about us.'

Do not forget to transfer your answers to the separate ANSWER SHEET.



Part 2 (10 points, 1 point for each correct answer)

Read the text below and choose the correct word for each space. For each question, mark the letter next to the correct word (a, b, c or d) on your answer sheet. There is an example (0) at the beginning.

PERSONAL SPACE

More and more people live in large cities these days and this means that it is							
becoming more and more difficult to find space and time (0)b_ ourselves. But for							
many people, personal privacy is very important. In many homes, a few minutes in							
the bathroom is all the privacy that is (1)							
Teenagers especially need their own personal space at home where they can feel							
relaxed and private. But, of course, not all teenagers are (2) enough to have a							
room of their own. Where space is short, they often have to (3) a bedroom with							
a brother or sister. In that case, it's a good (4) for them to have a special area							
or corner of the room to (5) their own.							
It's especially important for young people to have somewhere to (6) their							
personal things. This may or may not be a tidy place and it is not a good idea for							
parents to try and tell teenagers how to (7) their space as this is (8) to							
lead to arguments. Parents can, however, (9) sure that there are enough							
storage spaces such as shelves, cupboards and boxes. This will (10) the							
teenagers to keep their space tidy if they want to.							
0	а	at	b for	c in	d on		
1	а	confident	b available	c general	d average		
2	а	dizzy	b early	c lucky	d happy		
3	а	separate	b share	c divide	d join		
4	а	sense	b opinion	c idea	d thought		
5	а	mind	b call	c say	d tell		
6	а	belong	b save	c support	d keep		
7	а	organize	b repair	c operate	d review		
8	а	really	b quickly	c actually	d likely		
9	а	find	b make	c get	d put		
10	а	afford	b let	c allow	d set		

Do not forget to transfer your answers to the separate ANSWER SHEET.



WRITING 20 points

You have just been on a visit to another country. You are writing a letter/email to your English penfriend.

- Describe what you saw.
- > Tell your friend how you felt.
- Say if you would like to go again or not and why.
- Ask your friend about his/her holidays.

Write 100-120 words on your answer sheet. If you write **less** than 100 words, you will lose points.

Write your text on the ANSWER SHEET.